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All CAN Board meetings are announced in advance and open to the public.
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE – Refocusing

Our City Council is in the process of spending the extra $12.6 million in American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funding that they received in the past two years.  They have allocated $450,000 to the Hyatt development to repair a bridge on their private road and are in the process of allocating over a million dollars to 30 non-profits in the City.  While these are nice-to-do projects, they do not get to the core problems the City has been facing for years.  

One big problem that has been ignored is the staffing and salaries of our City employees.  For years, prior Councils have short-changed our City employees’ salaries in the name of budget shortfalls, while limiting revenue from property taxes though a process called Constant Yield.  Constant Yield basically causes the City to absorb $250,000 a year in inflation increases. 

This approach has led to critical staffing shortages, especially in the Police department, but it has also led to good employees in other departments leaving to get better pay.  We now have 2 out of 3 vacancies in the top positions of the Police Department, no permanent Director of Public works, and understaffing in code enforcement and support positions. Our City engineer is retiring soon, and the assistant engineer position is vacant. 

This Council has recently increased starting salaries to attract new employees, which is a good start but has led to “salary compression” where the stagnant salaries of upper level employees don’t reflect their greater responsibilities. It is easy to see why our senior and mid-level people leave. While everyone has stories about interactions with the City, it is hard to criticize our City workers when they are chronically under-staffed, under-paid, and under increasing pressure to perform.

The Council should do away with the Constant Yield approach and use the extra $250,000 a year to pay for increased salaries and benefits for our City employees.  The Council needs to act now before we lose more people.  Remember, you get what you pay for in life – and in government. 

Charles McFadden, President, CAN
	

CAN MEETING – Wednesday, November 9th

Mark your calendar for Wednesday, November 9th, 2022 – the date of CAN’s next meeting to be held in the Cambridge Library Meeting room at 6:30 pm.  Our guest speaker is Mayor Steve Rideout who will give brief remarks and then take questions from the audience.  Don’t miss this opportunity to meet with our newest elected official.

Also,  CAN’s Judd Vickers will give an overview of the City’s new “Short Term Rental (STR) Ordinance.”  Anyone, who rents out their house to athletes or other visitors, needs to know what the new rules pertaining to STRs.  Come and ask questions.

Plan to come and meet your neighbors!

	

CAMBRIDGE CORNER
	

CAMBRIDGE REAL ESTATE TRENDS
   -- by Fred & Martha Phillips-Patrick

National Real Estate Trends

The softening trend in residential real estate nationally has continued.  Redfin, for example, stated that In September 2022, home prices in Maryland were up 4.4% compared with last year, selling for a median price of $389,100. On average, the number of homes sold was down 26.9% year over year and there were 6,709 homes sold in September this year, down from 9,177 homes sold in September last year. The median days on the market was 29 days, up 5 days year over year.  Mortgage rates resumed their record-setting climb, with the 30-year fixed-rate mortgage reaching its highest level since April of 2002, at 6.92%.

In light of these trends, let’s see how the Cambridge real estate market is doing in this environment.

Cambridge Market Update  

According to Zillow, the typical home value at the end of September in Cambridge was $197,593. This value is seasonally adjusted and only includes the middle price tier of homes. Cambridge home values have gone up 10.5% over the past year, more than the state average of 5.8%.  Easton, by the way, ranks 10th in the entire country, just below Key West, Fla., for being one of the wealthiest small towns in America, according to an analysis by Bloomberg – So close by.

Realtor.com now characterizes Cambridge as a buyer’s market, which means that the supply of homes exceeds the demand for homes. On average, homes in Cambridge sell after 86 days on the market. The trend for median days on market in Cambridge has gone up since last month, and slightly up since last year.  Homes in Cambridge sold for 2.83% below asking price on average in September 2022.

Cambridge Sales  

Currently, according to Realtor.com, there are now 184 homes for sale (133 single family homes and 53 condos and townhomes) in the Cambridge area, up from 165 in July.  There are also 4 multifamily units for sale, as well as 68 plots of land. According to Realtor.com, 37 single family, townhouses, and condo sales were completed in September, ranging in value from $55,000 to $835,000.  They are:

1 Mimosa Ct 	$350K 	420 Robbins St 	$150K	5 Sandy Acres Rd 	$350K
408 Edlon Park Dr 	$145K	3201 Sunrise Dr 	$280K	2105 Hudson Rd	$65K
3201 Sunrise Dr	$280K	2105 Hudson Rd	$65K	110 Sailors Ln Unit 2	$228K
453 High St	$82.5k	301 Wood Duck Dr	$220K	702 Water St	$268K
300 Oyster Catcher Ct	$207K	5318 Bucktown Rd	$260K	210 Cam. Lndg # 210A	$540K
214 Hibiscus Ln	$329K	805 Maryland Ave	$262K	17 Holly Ter	$325K
1016 Miles Ave	$300K	6106 Twin Pt. Cove Rd	$800K	7 Oakley St Apt 101	$265K
900 Marshy Cv #103	$248K	1209 Race St	$218K	6010 Todds Point Rd	$315K
2205 Hudson Rd	$55K	315 Willis St	$250K	2517 Southside Ave	$400K
5707 Wingate Way	$350K	209 Willis St	$275K	315 Cedar St	$220K
303 Wood Duck Dr	$202K	301 Muir St Unit 104	$360K	1417 School St	$835K
2700 Wil. Oak Dr #405D	$385K	314 Belvedere Ave	$359K	511 Seaway Ln	$317K
1102 High St	$168K		

Other Developments – Cambridge Harbor 

According to the Dorchester Star (July 22, 2022), “On July 15, Cambridge Waterfront Development Inc. released a Request for Expressions of Interest for its Cambridge Harbor development.” Cambridge Harbor is planned as a premier, highly activated mixed-use development and waterfront district to include public spaces, amenities and events focused on creating a strong sense of community in Cambridge, while establishing a desirable destination for regional tourism and visitors alike.

The final Cambridge Harbor plan consists of approximately 30 developable acres along the Choptank River and Cambridge Creek in Cambridge that includes a (A) deep-water port, a 470-foot wharf, (B) a public boat ramp and the foundation of a continuous waterfront promenade.  Adjacent to the development area and also on the waterfront is (C) Sailwinds Park — public open space that continues the waterfront promenade and includes a beach, a playground and a visitors center with an iconic 100-foot sail. Also adjacent to the site is (D) a gateway with public art, (E) maritime museum with historical boat-building facilities, and (F) a working waterfront. Anticipated uses for the development area include hospitality, food and beverage, entertainment and assembly space, retail, mixed-use residential, and possibly office space.

The waterfront will be a robust and activated public space. CWDI is committed to creating and managing an environmentally sustainable, active and enjoyable world-class waterfront experience that is attractive to residents and visitors. An improved continuous public promenade and beach along with public art and educational exhibits will be the foundation of the experience. “We’re looking for the best partners to help us bring the Cambridge Harbor vision to reality,” said Matt Leonard, CWDI’s executive director. “This REOI is a critical step in that search.”  Stay tuned.
	

SHORT-TERM RENTALS IN CAMBRIDGE
    --  by Judd Vickers

The Cambridge City Commissioners unanimously adopted Ordinance 1204 after a second reading on Monday, September 13, providing for the first comprehensive regulation of short-term rentals in the City. There were only minor changes from the draft presented at the first reading.  

The only other area of the City code to address short-term rentals is found in the Unified Development Code (UDC), which permitted the rental of all, or a portion of a residence for 7 days or less, two times per year.  This was an effort to accommodate the vast need for supplemental lodging during Ironman and Eagleman events. The UDC provides for permitted uses of property throughout the City.  Traditionally, the only types of tourist lodging permitted in the residentially zoned districts have been Bed and Breakfasts, as well as Country Inns.  Both require a Special Exception to be reviewed by the Planning Commission.  A Bed and Breakfast must be owner occupied and a Country Inn must have an operator on site.  Over the years there have been several Bed and Breakfasts approved as Special Exceptions and I do not believe we have any Country Inns that are operating as defined by the UDC.  Hotels and motels are permitted only in commercial type zones.

Since the advent of Airbnb, VRBO and other similar sites, these types of short-term rentals have flourished throughout the residential areas of the City, largely unregulated.  For the most part they have been an asset to the City, providing for needed additional lodging during peak events.  Many short-term rental uses are an ancillary use to an owner-occupied residence and bind with the fabric of the neighborhood.  Other short-term rentals are operated by absentee owners.  Over the last several years, the Planning Commission has acknowledged the need to update rules for short-term rentals and began to contemplate changes last Spring.  In August, the City Commissioners decided to handle this matter directly and drafted an ordinance acknowledging that buyers needed assurances that they would be able to continue short-term rentals when making an investment in local real estate.

Ordinance 1204 provides for the regulation of two types of short-term rentals: Type 1 is for an owner or operator occupied residence and allows the owner to rent all or a portion of the residence on a short-term basis.  A SHORT TERM RENTAL (STR) PERMIT from the City is required. It is my understanding that this would include an accessory dwelling unit on the property (like a garage apartment or something similar).  It is important to note that an accessory dwelling unit requires approval from the Planning Commission and the Board of Appeals as a Special Exception, unless approved on a prior occasion, or grandfathered. Type 2 is for a short-term rental operated by an absentee owner or operator and must also obtain a SHORT TERM RENTAL (STR) PERMIT from the City. 

Exemptions from the ordinance include 1) rental of 3 nights or less in one calendar year; 2) Bed and Breakfasts; 3) Hotels & Motels; and 4) time-share units.  The 3-night rule is a bit confusing, so we asked City Manager Tom Carroll for clarification, which he graciously provided as follows:

You can rent your house out for a cumulative total of up to three nights within any calendar year without registering as an STR.  However, if you rent your house out for more than a cumulative total of three nights within any calendar year, then you have to register with the City as an Short Term Rental.
 
There is no longer a blanket exemption for the Eagleman or Ironman events and the Planning Commission will likely need to revise the UDC accordingly.  Each STR PERMIT will require a fee and will be valid for 3 years, and the owner must remit all applicable taxes, including payment of the City’s Hotel occupancy tax.  
The fee for a Type 1 is $100.00, and the fee for a Type 2 is $200.00.  

Our City Manager, Tom Carroll, will be working to implement the ordinance over the next several months and will provide further details as they become available.  The application requirements will include a list of all owners and operators, description of the premises, narrative of the parking availability, emergency contact numbers for responsible individuals, attestation that the applicant meets all requirements, a plan or sketch of the premises, including layout of the rooms and their uses, and maximum occupancy.

There are positive benefits to this ordinance, which require provisions for safety, health and good conduct.  Short-term rentals will be subject to the noise ordinance.  Parking shall be limited to: 1) 2 cars maximum on street if the property does not have off street parking; and 2) only 1 car on street if the property does have off street parking.  Essentially, a short-term rental should not be “parking up the block” and if they do, they are in violation of the ordinance.  There are provisions to provide for fines and a revocation of a license for violations.  A problem STM PERMIT shall be revoked if there are three citations (for different occupants) 
within a six-month period.  Citations would typically be issued by the Police Department or a Code Enforcement officer, depending upon the violation.  Note that the revocation is a “shall” and not a “may” upon three citations.

Some municipalities, such as nearby Chestertown, limit short-term rentals to 120 days or less of the year.  Other communities do not place any limitation.  The Cambridge ordinance does not place any limitation on the total number of days allowed under an STR Permit.  When the ordinance was proposed, I expressed concern that a completely absentee-owned short-term rental would be little different than a hotel, which is a commercial operation.  There was discussion that a limitation could be arbitrary and could be considered at a later time if it becomes problematic.  In response to my concern, the owner of a short-term rental indicated that a limitation on the number of days would compromise the rental potential and discourage tourism.  The owner indicated that the rental season was typically a summer season of 16 weeks (which includes the Eagleman and Ironman race weeks) for a total of 112 days, and cited several weekend festivals, events and holidays, which would exceed 144 days. There was also discussion that large numbers and/or concentrations of short-term rentals could be disruptive to our supply of housing for longer term residents.  No action was taken.  However, the City does reserve the right to limit the number of STR PERMITS in the future.

In summary, I believe most short-term rentals are an asset to our community, especially as an ancillary use to a primary or secondary residence, and I believe it is good that the City has taken steps to provide for regulation.  Moving forward, it is important for residents to understand these guidelines and enforcement remedies to ensure that short-term rentals remain an asset to our neighborhoods and provide feedback to your City Commissioner.  

A special thanks to CAN Board Member Sharon Smith, Commissioner Chad Malkus and Tom Carroll, City Manager for contributing to this submission.  NOTE: "Issues related to Short Term Rentals currently being pursued by and discussed in Dorchester County Government only affect areas outside Cambridge City limits.  Cambridge has home rule (our Charter takes precedence over the County charter) and laws passed by Dorchester County government generally only affect the City to the extent the County ordinance is specifically adopted by the City (for example Dog Control).
	

MAKE CAMBRIDGE RESILIENT - FLOOD MITIGATION & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM 
[bookmark: _Hlk109212575]   -- by Larry White P.E. Project Manager 

We have completed our overall Make Cambridge Resilient Flood Mitigation Plan under our FEMA grant which includes Flood Risk Reduction Strategies for Today and Tomorrow. The plan is on our website at makecambridgeresilient.org. 
[bookmark: _Hlk110580834]We are continuing to work on acquiring funding for the design and construction of our flood mitigation project along the Choptank River, our flagship project for reducing flood risk today, in protecting the city against 2 ft of sea level rise projected by 2050 combined and major storms.  We are also seeking funding for our “Make Cambridge Resilient Community Development Program” which is a continuation of our FEMA Planning effort to implement Flood Risk Reduction Strategies for Tomorrow in reducing flood risks due to the long-term impacts of sea level rise projected to 2100 combined with future development in the City. This is an update on our grant applications and current activity. 

Make Cambridge Resilient Flood Mitigation Project

We received notice in August that we were not successful in securing funding for the detailed design and construction of our Make Cambridge Resilient Flood Mitigation Project under FEMA’s Build Resilient Infrastructure and Communities (BRIC) grant program. We were disappointed, by not totally surprised, since this was a national competition. FEMA did give us a fairly high score and provided detailed comments that would allow us to improve on our application. As a backup, we had also submitted a grant application to Maryland Department of Emergency Management (MDEM) for design and construction funding under FEMA’s Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) that would be funded using COVID disaster relief funds that were already awarded to the State. In mid-September the State allowed the City to resubmit a revised HMGP grant application that addressed all of FEMA’s comment on our BRIC application.  It is currently under review by MDEM and, if our project is selected, it will be submitted to FEMA Region III for approval of a grant award. We are cautiously optimistic. Awards would be made sometime after January 2023, so we will have a pause in our activity. In the interim we are continuing to plan the construction of the living shore component using locally available dredged material and gathering data on permit requirements.

Make Cambridge Resilient Community Development Program 

We submitted a grant application for our Community Development Program under the same FEMA Hazard Mitigation Program (HMGP), for which the State already has funding, We are requesting funds for this program for an initial three years. We have not yet received any feedback.  

[image: ]This program includes five scope of work areas that detail activities that will be undertaken to further reduce the City’s risk of flooding  It is focused on continuing the development of flood mitigation strategies that complement our flood protection project along the Choptank River beginning with the development and implementation of a plan to (1) operate and maintain our flood mitigation infrastructure, (2) integrate our flood mitigation strategies and plan into city-wide planning efforts, (3) implement nature-based green infrastructure flood mitigation measures city wide to reduce and treat surface water runoff to reduce risks of overtaxing our existing stormwater system and improving water quality which is an issue for the City, (4) establishing an organization within City operations that would be responsible for managing the program, and (5) building a workforce to support the program long term.

The funding obtained under this grant application will be used to carry out these activities through the hiring of a professional environmental engineer to manage the work and to bring on-board contractor technical support in executing those activities. Specific flood mitigation projects may include, for example, a plan and concept design for flood proofing a building along Cambridge Creek, or the development of a green infrastructure project around the Mill Street School to reduce stormwater runoff and improve water quality. The project team would then evaluate options for other grant funding for detailed project design and construction of these projects.

Our Community Development Program will provide for the continuation of our risk reduction planning effort while we are implementing our flood mitigation project, keeping our community engaged in flood risk reduction long term with the goal of institutionalizing flood risk reduction in the community. The City plans to maintain our current FEMA Planning Grant public outreach and Steering Committee support throughout the design and construction of our Flood Protection Project and will leverage that support for our Community Development Planning effort.

As illustrated below, our Community Development Program will evolve into a number of projects within each of the five scope of work areas that complement our Flood Mitigation Project. These projects will evolve over time and their implementation will be funded via multiple sources including other grants, government loans, and private financing.

Funding under our proposed Community Development Grant will be used primarily for establishing and maintaining the Community Development Program and include (1) the hiring of a manager for the program, (2) providing funding for contractor technical support to City Departments in planning infrastructure projects, and (3) working with residents in developing flood mitigation measures for individual properties and identifying grant opportunities for funding individual projects. 

It is anticipated our Community Development Program team will develop strategies and concept designs for project that will reduce long term risk, and then support project implementation in managing the work or providing oversight as needed until each project is completed.

Relationship of Projects Focused on Today’s and Tomorrow’s Flood Risk Reduction
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CAMBRIDGE HARBOR UPDATE

We appreciate the sincere interest from the many of you who plan to respond to CWDI’s Cambridge Harbor Request for Expressions of Interest (REOI), and to those who already have.  We believe we are well on track to identifying the various partners we will need to bring the Cambridge Harbor vision to reality.  Based on the contacts and discussions I have had with many of you, and in keeping with our promise to continue advancing the project, attached you will find additional information in the form of the next-level concept design for Cambridge Harbor.  This version overlays the Concept Mater Site Plan included in the REOI issued on July 15, 2022.
 
This additional information is provided to help you focus your submissions due by close of Business on November 15, 2022.  I cannot overstate that this is a concept, with general building types shown in a more vertical fashion and potential yields for each type estimated based on this version.  The detailed final design and constructions will be devised by CWDI, its consultants, and you, if you are selected as one of our development partners identified through the REOI process – investor, developer, general contractor, retailer, food & beverage, or other end user.
 
To those of you who have already submitted: first a special “thank you;” second, you do not need to resubmit, or resubmit in whole.  You have responded as we had asked and we understand you well enough.  However, at your discretion, feel free to simply send additional information for us to add to your original submittal if you so choose. To those of you who plan on submitting:  I again direct your attention to section XI of the REOI.  This section describes the general information we want from you.  Your submission does not need to be overly technical or detailed.  In short: tell and show us who you are, your desired position is in the Cambridge Harbor project, what you have done successfully in the past in that same capacity, and that you have the capacity to do it again with us.  As mentioned above, CWDI is searching for the right partners to move forward with collaboratively to the benefit of all of those eventually involved and in keeping with the community’s Cambridge Harbor vision. As always, feel free to contact me to discuss this further. Thank you,

Matt Leonard, Executive Director, Cambridge Waterfront Development, Inc. (434) 579-0374
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Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) Report
   -- by Sharon Smith

The August meeting of the HPC was held on Wednesday the 17th at 6:00 pm in Council Chambers.
Two cases for in-kind asphalt shingle replacement were approved administratively by City staff earlier in the month. Three cases had full Commission review and approval for back deck removal and construction, front porch replacement, and a rear addition.

The September meeting of the HPC was held on Wednesday the 21st at 6pm in Council Chambers. 
Seven cases were administratively approved by City staff earlier in the month for shingle replacement and various repairs.  Seven additional cases were heard by the Commission. Two were deferred pending further information and five were approved. The topics included gutter replacement, fences, windows and a sign.  Two of these applicants had been fined for failing to obtain approval before commencing work.

Note that any exterior modifications to structures in the West End Historic District require prior approval from the HPC.  HPC meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month at 6:00 pm in Council Chamber at 305 Gay Street. The meetings are also available on TownhallStreams.com.
	


CAMBRIDGE FUN FACTS & LORE –  Did you know?
  -- by Martha Phillips-Patrick

Did you know that four different teams in the old Eastern Shore Baseball League (ESBL) were located in Cambridge -- the Canners, Cardinals, Clippers and the Dodgers? The ESBL was a Class D minor league that operated on the Delmarva Peninsula for parts of three different decades, featuring teams from Maryland, Delaware, and Virginia.  The League's first season was in 1922 and the last was in 1949, although the years were not consecutive.  The first incarnation lasted from 1922 to 1928, the second from 1937 to 1941, and the third from 1946-1949. Though the level of play was competitive and many future major leaguers gained experience in the ESBL, funding the league remained a constant problem for the rural franchises.
	

COMMUNITY NEWS – COOPERATING COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS
		

CAMBRIDGE EMPOWERMENT CENTER (CEC) UPDATE

The Board of Directors of the Cambridge Empowerment Center (The Pine Street Committee, Inc.), a nonprofit 501c organization, is excited to announce that they are refocusing and expanding their efforts to help struggling families and children in Cambridge.  

We are updating our facility and revamping our organization and programs to become a Maryland State licensed childcare facility to enhance our impact on the community. A grand reopening is scheduled for end of the year to launch their new campaign called IMPACT 2023. 
Our Children’s programs will be titled “Pine Street Enrichment Program” and will emphasize learning in a fun way. Reading and math will be our focus for many children who were left behind academically in the pandemic. We are working and collaborating with many other organizations in Dorchester County, including the Grade Level Reading Coalition to make sure our children are reading on level by third grade.

In addition to our children’s programs, our vision is to turn the CEC into a thriving hub of activity for all ages, 7 days a week.  We are currently looking for staff to fill all positions. If you are interested in getting more information about these opportunities, please send an email to info@cambempowermentcenter.org.
 
Donations are critical to our 2023 success and are appreciated. You can donate at our website – cambridgeempowermentcenter.org,  or send a check to The Pine Street Committee, PO Box 494, Cambridge, Md. 21613.  We are thankful to the City and County for their support.

Questions from CAN to the CEC

1. CAN: How many students are you planning for?  CEC: We are starting with 30 students and may expand to 45.
2. CAN: What age range will you serve?  CEC: We will serve ages 5 to 13.
3. 	CAN:  You will be going from volunteers to how many paid positions?  CEC:  We expect to have 7 part time paid positions in addition to our volunteers.
4.  CAN:  If you receive money from the City on Monday-will you still need more this year?  CEC:  Yes, for 2023. Our budget for 2023 is $110,000. We currently have about $20,000.  We have put in for some other grants as well, but sometimes we don't see results for 6 to 10 months.
5. CAN:  You are looking for regular volunteers, including volunteers to teach music and art. For how long and how often will you need them?  CEC:  We can use volunteers with any skills –  art, music, science, sports, etc. Volunteers can teach one lesson, or come every week, or once a month. We're very flexible.
6. 	CAN: We understand that you need a gardener. CEC:  We could use a gardener once a week in the Spring and Summer if possible, but even a one-time volunteer would be helpful. 
		

MAIN STREET GALLERY:  All That Glitters: A Women’s Metalsmith Collective

The Main Street Gallery in Cambridge is presenting its final exhibition of the year and it promises to be dazzling. Beginning Thursday, November 3rd, the show, entitled “All That Glitters: A Women’s Metalsmith Collective” will showcase the jewelry and artwork of seven talented metalsmiths from the Eastern Shore. The guest artists will show alongside Main Street Gallery’s nine member artists. The exhibition will be open to the public until December 31 with two receptions, November 12 and December 10 from 5-8 pm. Light refreshments will be served and all are welcome. 

Seven accomplished jewelry and glass artists will have up to 24 pieces of hand-fabricated jewelry and sculpture created in sterling and fine silver and semi-precious and fused glass. This eclectic group of women met while taking classes in metalwork at Charmtree Jewelry Studio in Stevensville, which is owned by Melissa Kay-Steves, one of the exhibiting artists. While the artists come from many different backgrounds and careers, they have found their bliss in jewelry -making.

Local artist, Linda Starling, who is a member of Main Street Gallery and who specializes in beach glass and silver jewelry, said she had the vision for the show after taking classes and working alongside all seven women for the past 2 1/2 years and watching them grow not only in artistry but in friendship. “ I am thrilled to bring these talented jewelers together at MSG. We were classmates who became a network for each other, sharing ideas and expertise, working together and challenging each other, with the bonus of creating lasting friendships.” Through their classes the artists have learned or improved upon their skills in fabrication, metal clay, soldering, enameling and more and many have continued in their education taking online classes and traveling to learn from some of the best in the jewelry industry. 

Main Street Gallery is open Thursdays through Sundays from 11 to 5 and online shopping is always available at: mainstgallery.net. The gallery is located at 518 Poplar St. and is Cambridge‘s only artist-owned and operated cooperative. The gallery is currently reviewing work from prospective members and guest artists. Please contact them through their website or by calling 410–330–4659 if you are interested in being part of this vibrant artist community.
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Pictured above in order are:   Alexa Matthai’s “Pendant with Blue Stone and Cutout”, Robin Morgan’s, “Pendant Honeycomb and Bee”, Linda Starling’s “Pendant Blue Green Sea Glass with Cut Out Front”, Jeanne Barr’s “Silver Circle Earrings”, Cindy Ayd’s “Flower with Blue Stone Center Cuff”, Barbara Trower’s “Linked Bracelet, Textured”, and Melissa Kay-Steve’s “Moonflower”)
														___  

MIDSHORE MEALS TIL MONDAY

MidShore Meals 'til Monday is working to end childhood hunger on Maryland’s Eastern Shore by providing weekend food for food-insecure children in Dorchester County. Meals ‘til Monday sends home healthy, nutritious food for children at the end of each school week and during the summer months for breakfast, lunch and snacks to bridge the hunger gap for children without access to adequate food.  Meals ‘til Monday programs currently provide food for more than 500 elementary, middle and high school students. 

Meals ‘til Monday needs your support to keep providing essential nourishment to our children. Donations are fully tax deductible and can be made at https://www.mscf.org/donate-online/.  For more information about MidShore Meals ‘til Monday, please call Leslie Bishop, Director, at 703-371-5191, or visit their Facebook page or website at www.midshoremealstilmonday.org/
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CAN MISSION, MEMBERSHIP, and COMMITTEES
														___ 

The Cambridge Association of Neighborhoods (CAN) fosters neighborhood cohesion and community involvement to enhance the quality of community life for all residents of Cambridge through community events, social activities, and neighborly assistance; and protect and enhance the value of properties in Cambridge by improving building and zoning codes, supporting adherence to those codes, and engaging constructively with City Government, including the Historic Preservation Commission.  CAN welcomes members from all Cambridge neighborhoods who are interested in organizing and working together, building a diverse membership reflecting the diversity of Cambridge residents.  Membership is FREE for CY2022 – information is available on the CAN website at https://cambridgecan.org/join-can/
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CAN HOUSING QUALITY COMMITTEE – PLANNING AND ZONING ISSUES

The Housing Quality Committee monitors issues affecting the quality of housing and the maintenance of property values in the City, including code enforcement.  Committee members attend Planning Commission meetings to monitor zoning-related issues and report the information to the Board and Membership. Please contact Chuck McFadden at Ragtime31@gmail.com to volunteer. 
	

NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE – SOCIAL EVENTS & ‘NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS’ 

"Neighborhoods" are organized by small groups willing to work together to address neighborhood issues through small social events and "neighbor-helping-neighbor” activities.  The Social Events Subcommittee organizes community-wide events.  Contact Chuck McFadden at Ragtime31@gmail.com to volunteer.
	

CAN COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE – WRITERS NEEDED

CAN'S Communications Committee desperately needs writers and photographers to develop articles about CAN and its activities, get them published in local newspapers, and have them promoted by local media.  We also need volunteers to take unofficial notes at County Council, City Council, and City Commission meetings. Please contact Tom Puglisi at tom.puglisi@comcast.net to volunteer.
	

POWER WASHER AVAILABLE

CAN has an electric power washer available to members.   Contact Chuck McFadden at
Ragtime31@gmail.com if you would like to borrow it for a project.
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